Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: PH/MN

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0984/P

	Development Proposed:
	TWO STOREY EXTENSION AT 84 PRESTON ROAD, LONGRIDGE

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The proposal is to extend at the rear of this stone built end terraced property.  The extension will fit within a cut-out area at the rear of the building and widen the original rear wing to the same width as the main building.  

There are no overlooking or shadowing implications, and with the matching materials proposed, the extension will be entirely appropriate in design.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 














